TOWN OF DAYTON
Council Meeting Minutes

July 6th, 2021
The meeting of the Dayton Town Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Members present:  Mayor Anderson, Councilors Reed, Bernard, Hanson and Wagner.
Members absent:  None
Also present: Joey Sheeley, Richard Kwallek, Jeremy Smith, Denise Townsend, Laurie Walters Clark, Robin Ruff, Roger Ruff, Donna Vineyard, Keith Reichert, Rick Bilodeau, Amy Harnish, Craig Reichert, Andy van Horn, Erin Kilbride, Sara Janes Ellis, Scott Taylor, Yodi Miles, Jonathan Miles. 
Via Zoom: Kari Johnson, Malka, Lori and Sheena Bernard
The agenda for the meeting was approved on motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Wagner with the addition of approving a 24-Hour Beverage Permit for the Mountain in Bar for July 24’th, 2021 as 1A. Councilor Bernard Voted against the approval of the agenda. Motion passed due to majority vote. 
The minutes of the June 16, 2021, meeting were approved on motion by Councilor Reed and seconded by Councilor Hanson. All in favor, motion passed. 
The minutes of the June 23, 2021 Employee Work Study were approved on motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Wagner. All in favor, motion passed. 

Approve Warrants:
On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner, the warrants were approved. A copy of these bills is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference.

Old Business: 

Councilor Bernard thanked the Clerk for the Jobsite Services breakdown.
Councilor Bernard asked what landowners can expect going forward as far as snow removal and garbage pickup for East Lane. Andy VanHorn, Maintenance Supervisor, confirmed that the Town will keep performing these duties and agreed to fill the entrance only with gravel for East Lane. 

The mayor announced that he and Councilor Reed met with the Fire District Department and that Emmerson Scott suggested a mediator to resolve the merging of the two departments. A date and breakdown of cost will be presented at the next meeting. Councilor Hanson stated that due to these issues being so dynamic a mediator would be an unbiased opinion and will help to reach a consensus.   A vote was taken to proceed to meet with the mediator.  The Mayor, Councilor Hanson and Councilor Reed voted to proceed with this process while Councilor Bernard and Wagner voted against it. Councilor Bernard was concerned about the cost and the path the Town was going down regarding this process. 
Announcements and Correspondence:
1. Sara Janes Ellis Local Government coordinator with WYDOT gave a detailed update and the positive impact the pathway project would have on the Town of Dayton and its residents. Ellis answered all questions and concerns and encouraged residents to visit the Website that was put together for the pathway project. 
1 A.  On motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Reed, a 24-Hour Malt Beverage Permit was issued to the Mountain Inn Bar for July 24’th, 2021 during the Annual 44’th Dayton Days.  All in favor. Motion Passed. 

2. On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner the WWC Engineering Quote for Surveying and GPS Locating were approved. All in favor, motion passed.
3. On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner the Quote for CPU for the front office desktop were approved. All in favor, motion passed.

4. On motion by Councilor Reed and seconded by Councilor Hanson the updates to the Employee Policy & Procedure Manual were approved. All in favor, motion passed.

5. Laurie Walters-Clark explained how the Tree Replacement Committee has grown to more volunteer opportunities and that the Committee was putting together a Handbook for Volunteers and confirmed how this would make the Town/Municipality immune from liability. The Committee will get together in fall and put together a five-year action plan that would be used for grants. 
6. A Work Study Date was set for July 29’th, 2021 at 3:00pm in the Lucille Alley Room for Budget Adjustment for 2020-2021 Budget year. 

Citizen Communique´: 
Jeremy Smith, President of the Fire Department confirmed that they only want their request to Merge the units to be approved. The request to be a single command and control unit has been put off since December and he asked what the intent and purpose of a mediator would be. Mr. Smith wanted to understand clearly what would be expected from him as the President of the Fire & Rescue and what he needed to prepare for this mediation?  Jeremy also confirmed if it would be a public hearing and the mayor assured him that he would have the agenda and scope of expectations as soon as he hears back from the mediator but that he could not answer these questions at this time. Councilor Hanson added that the Council do not want to see division and want to help clear this matter up. 
Council Request for Future Agenda: 

With no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 8: 30p.m on motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Bernard. The council adjourned to executive session, ii-16-4-405 personnel, without returning. All in favor. Motion passed. 
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